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RE:

Variance Request – Building Design


Dunkin Donuts



Background
Tinsley Senoia Holdings is requesting a variance for the proposed commercial development Senoia Gateway.  The applicant has applied to seek a variance for a reduction of the landscape buffers along internal property lines and adjacent to the new roadways for proposed parcels to an average width of 5 ft. 
The ordinance states in ARTICLE IX(A). - COMMERCIAL CORRIDOR OVERLAY Highway 85 and Highway 16 Commercial Overlay City of Senoia, Georgia
*********

Sec. 74-191. – Landscaping
.

(d)A landscape buffer having a minimum horizontal dimension of 20 feet and an average horizontal dimension of 25 feet shall be provided along all property lines abutting roadways. A landscape buffer having a minimum horizontal dimension of 15 feet shall be provided along all other property lines, except that a 50-foot landscaped buffer shall be established along all abutting residential properties.

**********

Recommendation

All variance requests should be considered carefully.  Approval of this variance could create an opportunity where other developers begin to request relief from the adopted code.  To avoid this, the Zoning Ordinance guides when approval of a variance would be appropriate.  It states:

To authorize upon application a variance from the terms of the Ordinance, but only where by reason of exceptional narrowness, shallowness or shape of a specific piece of property, which, at the time of adoption of this Ordinance was a lot or plat of record; or where, by reason of exceptional topographic conditions or other extraordinary or exceptional conditions of a piece of property, or where by reason of other extraordinary or exceptional circumstances the strict application of the requirements of this Ordinance would result in practical difficulties of, or undue hardship upon, the owner of this property, provided that this relief may be granted without substantially impairing the intent and purpose of this Ordinance. In granting a variance, the City Council may attach such conditions regarding the location, character, and other features of the proposed building, structure or use as it may deem advisable so that the purpose of this Ordinance will be served, public safety and welfare secured and substantial justice done. However, the City Council shall not be authorized to grant a use variance to permit a use in a district in which the use is prohibited.
